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      To be approved on: 		Minutes of the May 13, 2024,
		  July 15, 2024	       	            Hanford Senior Center; View Road Apts.  



		


GOVERNING BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Pete Vander Poel, Chair – Dist. 2
Rusty Robinson, Kings Co. – Dist. 4
Eddie Valero, Tulare Co. – Dist. 4
Larry Micari, Tulare Co. – Dist. 1
Richard Fagundes, Kings Co. – Dist. 5

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Ms. Bobbie Wartson, Chair, Advisory Council
Marlene Chambers
Marianne Osborne
Mary Thomas
Suzann Wray
Brian Poth
Arturo Torres Montiel
Robert Garcia

    STAFF PRESENT: 
    John Mauro, Adult Services, Deputy Director
    Dayna Wild, Division Mgr., Adult Srvcs.
    Rise VanTichelt, Adult Services Unit Mgr.
    Israel Guardado, Administrative Specialist
    Aaron Gomes, Administrative Specialist
    Rudy Porras, Administrative Aide
    Christine Tidwell, Administrative Aide
        
    GUESTS PRESENT: 
    Christopher Narez, Kings Co.
    Angel Avitia, CSET
    Jerel Dutton, CSET
    Eric Scott, Tulare Co. Counsel
    Jonathon Porter, Council Candidate



1. Call to Order – Board Chair, Supervisor Rusty Robinson, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and thanked everyone for attending. 

2. Introductions, as above.

3. Board Member Comments – None

4. Public Comment – None

5. Approval of the Minutes of March 18, 2024 – Supervisor Fagundes motioned to approve the minutes of the March 18, 2024, Governing Board meeting; Supervisor Valero seconded the motion which passed unanimously by voice vote. (Fagundes/Valero)

6. Approval of the FY2425 California Dept. of Aging (CDA) Grant Award Contract for the Multipurpose Senior Services Program (MSSP) – Aaron Gomes reported on the renewal of the MSSP contract for FY2024-25 in the amount of $1,087,268, for a term of July 1, 2024, through June 30, 2025. It is a standard renewal and is an action item. One of the Board members asked, “How many seniors are being served from Kings County, under this program?” A discussion followed regarding the number of clients being served and how the seniors participate, the referral process, etc. Dori Silveria is the Manager of the MSSP Program. Ms. Wild said K/T AAA is assigned 203 slots by the State; currently 165 are being used. She noted that all seniors are being served but that some are being served by CalAIM, a different social services/care management program. Ms. Wild noted that with Covid and other difficulties, during the last 2-3 years, not all available slots for MSSP have been filled. (Res. No. 24-007 Micari/Vander Poel)

7. Approval of Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Between the CDA and the K/T AAA for Coordination of Older Americans Act Services, including Area Plan, HICAP, Title V, and MIPPA Programs to Residents of PSA 15 – Ms. Wild reported on this MOU explaining that it is a new agreement, which includes what normally, in the past, would have come to K/T AAA as separate contracts: Area Plan, HICAP, Title V, and MIPPA. The CDA also sent a comprehensive Program Guide for the MOU. As a measure of care, Ms. Wild said she has asked Eric Scott, Tulare County Counsel to review the information prior to the Board’s approval. Because the MOU document needs to be signed before the next Governing Board meeting, the action being requested from the Board is that contingent upon County Counsel’s review and approval, the Board gives the Chair authorization to sign it. A motion to authorize the Chair to sign contingent upon approval from County Counsel was made by Supervisor Valero, seconded by Supervisor Fagundes. (Res. No. 24-008 Valero/Fagundes)

8. Approval of the K/T AAA Area Plan – Rise VanTichelt reported on the Area Plan. The action being sought today is approval to submit the 4-year Plan to the CDA. She gave a brief presentation on the needs assessment –  both the information-collecting efforts and the findings. She noted the purpose of the 4-year Area Plan is to describe future activities over the next four years, saying the Plan describes the agency’s efforts to identify older adults, and adults with disabilities and their caregivers. Additionally, it describes the plan for developing                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                coordinated systems of care. Ms. VanTichelt gave a brief overview of the methods and process used to conduct the needs assessment. She said data indicators and demographics were used from publicly available sources, including the US Census, CDA, and the CA Dept of Health. The approach included utilizing four sources, a community survey, a provider survey, focus groups, and key stakeholder interviews. The idea was to get seniors’ (age 60+ living in Kings and Tulare County) perspective on available services and to identify areas of need. For inclusivity, surveys were available on paper or digitally, online – in English, Spanish, Portuguese, and Hmong. A total of 405 surveys were completed. Three focus groups were conducted with 62 participants in the following locations: Hanford, Cutler-Orosi, and Porterville. On a motion by Supervisor Fagundes, seconded by Supervisor Valero, the Board authorized the sending of the Area Plan to the CDA, along with the Transmittal Letter. (Res. No. 24-009 Fagundes/Valero)

9. Approval of and Authorization to Send Correspondence to Senator Richard Roth – Dayna Wild explained the letter that is in opposition to SB 1249, which the Governing Board is being asked to sign. She highlighted some of the objections to the bill and concerns, including its lack of clarity on several issues. After some discussion, Supervisor Micari motioned to approve the sending of the letter as it was written; Supervisor Vander Poel seconded the motion, which carried by voice vote.  (No. 24-010 Micari/Vander Poel)

10. Approval of Utilization of Intergenerational Funding Allocated to CSET to be Used for Senior Nutrition Provision in Support of the Kings County Senior Day in the Park – Israel Guardado explained that this request is to allow CSET to use some of its allocated funding in support of the Kings County Senior Day in the Park. This would be an amendment to the CSET contract giving them the option to use certain funds in Kings County. It was also noted that these particular funds were set to expire in September, so this would provide an opportunity for the money up to $5,000 to be used for PSA 15 seniors. It will go directly to Bobbie Wartson (KCCOA) for use for the Kings Co. Senior Day in the Park. On a motion by Supervisor Vander Poel, seconded by Supervisor Micari, the motion passed unanimously. (Res. No. 24-011 Vander Poel/Micari)

11. Staff Reports
· Master Plan on Aging (MPA) – Dayna Wild reported on the MPA (including a distributed handout). History: in 2021 California issued a State MPA and asked all local communities to create local plans. The K/T AAA created an Advisory Committee  and was fortunate to be approached by a consultant wanting to work with the Agency and who was funded by the SCAN Foundation. Part of the requirement criteria was to have a Supervisor from each County on the Advisory Committee. These were Supervisor Neves from Kings County and Supervisor Vander Poel from Tulare County. Other local leaders also participated, including Ms. Bobbie Wartson (Kings Co.), Jason Kemp Van Ee, (Kings Co.), and Raquel Gomez, (CSET).  A survey was structured around the problems that seniors inquire about the most. Ms. Wild continued to elaborate on the process and the findings of the committee. The MPA Committee worked approximately 16 months to create the Plan, which was presented to the community in October 2023. Approximately 300 people attended the event.

· Kings County Commission on Aging Report –  Ms. Bobbie Wartson reported that on May 24 there will be a Health Fair, which this year will be held in Lemoore. Additionally, on June 14, 2024, there will be an Elder Abuse Awareness event (including pancakes).  One of the biggest needs for seniors is utilities assistance and rent. She has secured grant funding from the City of Hanford in the amount of $78,000 to help provide for utilities, rent and food ($40,000 for food / $38,000 utilities & rent).   

· CSET Report –  Jerel Dutton reported that CSET now has 7 senior center sites open, with the re-opening of the Exeter Senior Center. Exeter has approximately 20-25 people participating daily, Monday through Friday. Additionally, it was reported that the Senior Day in the Park was a great success, with the theme being Back to the Future, including an authentic DeLoren vehicle on display. Approximately 1100 meals were served at the event. As part of the entertainment, tribute artist Jeremy Pearce appeared as Elvis. Special buses were secured to help transport seniors from several areas, including Porterville, Farmersville, Exeter, Cutler-Orosi, Woodlake and several locations in Visalia. Sycamore school had 80 students volunteer to help at the event. Supervisor Vander Poel commented that he would like to see more school-aged children working with seniors, noting that it fosters inter-generational relationships and communication.

12. Advisory Council Report 
· Bobbie Wartson, Council Chair, reported that the Council continues to recruit, but otherwise nothing new to report.  

13. Adjourn –The meeting was adjourned at 11:02 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Dayna Wild, K/T AAA Director
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